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Research Analysis 

 

House Bill 3809, as introduced, provides that homeless individuals can request a certified copy 

of their birth certificate and a replacement REAL ID Compliant or Non-Compliant Identification 

Card without charge, provided they submit the request through a social worker or shelter 

coordinator where the person is temporarily residing. The request must be made on the shelter's 

or social worker's letterhead, including relevant identification numbers and an attestation of the 

person's homelessness. Only one free copy per person is allowed. 

 

Prepared By: Matthew Brenchley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

After communication with Service Oklahoma, this measure is anticipated to have a recurring 

administrative cost of $145,162.00, and a one time implementation cost of $32,384.00. 

 

HB 3809 defines the term homeless person and would permit them to obtain a Real ID 

Noncompliant state identification card without costs, upon submission of necessary proof of 

temporary residence. According to the National Alliance to End Homelessness, there are 3,871 

homeless people in Oklahoma. The current cost of a Real ID Noncompliant state identification 

card is $25.00 for a four-year credential and $50.00 for an eight-year credential. This bill does 

not specify whether the applicant could obtain a four-year or eight-year credential. Assuming 

that 50% of these individuals would choose to obtain an eight-year state identification card, there 

is an estimated administrative cost of $96,775.00, and another $48,388.00 for the four-year 

credential. 

 

The costs for implementation are estimated at $32,384.00. 

 

Prepared By: Zach Lein, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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